MINUTES OF THE WASTEWATER PLANT EVALUATION WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE COMMISSION CHAMBERS, 2775 GARRISON AVENUE, JANUARY 28, 2025, AT 11 A.M.

The following were present: Mayor Buzzett, Commissioners Hoffman, Kerigan and Lowry. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, Chief Jake Richards, Kevin Pettis Wastewater Plant Manager, and Joe Harris Wastewater Plant Chief Operator were also present. Commissioner Langston was absent.

The purpose of the Workshop was the presentation by Baskerville-Donovan Engineers of their evaluation of the Wastewater Plant.

Call to Order

Mayor Buzzett welcomed those attending the meeting. He noted that an invitation was extended to the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, and no response was received from them.

No one from the pubic attended the Workshop.

Wastewater Plant Evaluation

Tyler Lee and Jake Wiesner, representing Baskerville-Donovan, reviewed the documentation provided for the Agenda.

Tasks 1 through 7 of the Port St. Joe Wastewater Treatment Facility Improvement Plan Schedule were reviewed.

Questions and concerns about the Wastewater Plant were discussed, the Consent Order From FL DEP, and the lack of funding to comply with the Order.

Consensus was to continue seeking funding sources, provide a letter to entities that can resolve the situation, and have a meeting with governmental entities that can help with the problems.

Mayor Buzzett adjourned the Workshop at 12 Noon.

Approved this 4th day of Johnson 2025.

110 - 0

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

Date

Date